
 

This year, just like every year, 

success has varied for each child. 

Some have made impressive 

progress in their learning, while 

others have excelled in sports, the 

arts, or leadership roles. For many, 

the progress has been an individual 

journey, such as building 

relationships and demonstrating 

respect, responsibility, and resilience. 

These achievements did not occur by 

chance; they are the result of the 

environment we create, where 

children feel valued, supported, and 

inspired. 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Congratulations: Winners of Class Awards 

 

Our School Curriculum Leaders have been reviewing the teaching,       

learning and achievements in classrooms. Here are some snippets from 

the Curriculum Reports.  

• Literacy: We are particularly pleased that 75% of the Year 3 
students achieved the school target in Reading.  

• The Best Start Literacy Approach(BSLA) programme is showing 
promising results due to structured teaching and learning. 

• Mathematics: The use of PRIME Maths Pro provided teachers 
and students with valuable digital resources, including detailed 
plans and interactive materials. The availability of manipulatives 
helped students better understand mathematical concepts 
through hands-on learning, contributing to improved engagement 
and comprehension. 

 

 

Ka pai Mayfield  Athletics Team 

Mayfield’s Athletics team participated in the Otara Cluster Tournament, 

competing against eight other schools. On a very hot day, our athletes 

performed exceptionally well, securing SECOND place overall.  

Congratulations to all those who took part. Our sincere thanks to                            

Mrs Finau and Mr Singh for coaching the team and for organising the 

Cluster event. It was a very successful day.  

School ends on Tuesday 17 December  

at 2.00 pm   



 

 

 

Our School Councillors and Road Patrols have done a fantastic job 

keeping others safe in all sorts of weather. We thank them for their 

commitment and superb work in 2024. Kia ora Mrs Finau and                          

Mr Singh for overseeing the programme and accompanying them for 

some fun time at Rainbows End . The end of the school year generates a range of feelings and emotions 

for those who have worked together.  

As I prepare to farewell the school, I would like to thank our amazing staff 

team for their dedication to the students and to teaching. We take 

satisfaction in the fact that Mayfield students enjoy being at school, 

learning to achieve and enjoy the social interactions with friends. It has 

been a very successful year.   

I would also like to sincerely thank the parents/whanau who have 

supported our school throughout the year. Many of you have come into 

the classrooms to assist teachers, accompanied us on school trips, 

helped organize events, participated in meetings, and shared kind words, 

concerns, or smiles. The partnership between home and school is 

essential for supporting our children's education, and we truly value this 

collaborative relationship.  

The School Students Councillors have demonstrated quality leadership 

this year through leading and managing school events. Well done and 

thank you School Councillors. We wish you all the very best for your 

future.   

The 2025 School Year starts on Monday 3 February.  

Kia ora, Kia orana, Talofa lava, Malo e lelei, Fakalofa lahi Atu, 
Bula Vinaka, Namaste, Ni Hao, As salaam alaikum, Greetings to 
all.    
 


